Miller Grove School Board

Regular Meeting

June 15, 2009
The Miller Grove School Board met in a Regular session with the following members present:

Carolyn Burns




Lewis Russell




Brian Lennon




Eric Mabe
Johnny Burns

Members Absent:  Doug Hall and Jim Potts
Others in attendance:  Steve Johnson, Kim Irby, Linda Bailey, and Brandon Darrow
The meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m. 

Approve previous meeting minutes:  
A motion was made by Lewis Russell and seconded by Brian Lennon to approve the minutes of the May 18, 2009 meeting.  The motion carried unanimously. 

Public Forum:  
Brandon Darrow asked the Board to think about doing something to celebrate the 150th anniversary, in August 2010, of the land being donated to the school.
Payment of the bills:

A motion was made by Lewis Russell and seconded by Eric Mabe to pay the bills.  The motion carried unanimously.

Ball field Lighting:

Tabled

TASB Update 85:

A motion was made by Johnny Burns and seconded by Lewis Russell to accept TASB update 85 in its entirety.  The motion carried unanimously.

Greenville School for the Deaf:

A motion was made by Brian Lennon and seconded by Eric Mabe to sign the agreement with the Greenville School for the Deaf for the 2009-2010 school year.  The motion carried unanimously.  

08-09 Audit Contract:

A motion was made by Lewis Russell and seconded by Brian Lennon to accept the bid for auditing services from Walker, Arnold, and Walker of $6,500.  The motion carried unanimously.

Brian Thomas and Ronald Flecker presented the old fire department building to the school.

New Ag Truck:

A motion was made by Brian Lennon and seconded by Johnny Burns to try and locate a new truck for purchase for Ag Science.  The motion carried unanimously.

The Board entered into executive session at 6:27 p.m. to discuss hiring Marcella Hayden.

The Board returned to open session at 6:47 p.m.

A motion was made by Lewis Russell and seconded by Eric Mabe to employ Marcella Hayden on a one year probationary contract for the 2009-2010 school year.  The motion carried unanimously.

Administrative Reports:

Mr. Johnson advised the Board that he had gotten a price to connect the old fire department to the Ag shop which would almost double the existing shop space for Ag students.  
Mrs. Bailey informed the Board of the projected elementary enrollment, TAKS results, Attendance and TELPAS.

A motion was made by Johnny Burns and seconded by Eric Mabe to adjourn.  The motion carried unanimously.

_______________________

_________________________

President



Secretary
